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Summary of the meeting held on September 23, 2005
1. Preparations for the Sixth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus, to be held in Antigua Guatemala on October 10-14, 2005.
· General aspects of interest to the delegations
The Chair of the Working Group, Ambassador Juan León Alvarado, presented a summary of the preparations and coordination activities between the Government of Guatemala and the OAS General Secretariat in the run up to the Sixth Meeting of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus to be held on October 10 to 14, 2005 in Antigua Guatemala, Guatemala. 

Ambassador Alvarado referred to the preparations for the Indigenous Peoples Caucus to take place in the same town on October 7 to 9 to prepare for the meeting of negotiations, the expenses for which will be defrayed by the Government of Guatemala, with the support of governments of several permanent observers to the OAS.
Finally, the Chair of the Working Group presented the Information Bulletin on the Meeting prepared by the Government of Guatemala. It is posted on the Internet at: www.sigep.gob.gt/sextareunion 
· Report on the representatives of the indigenous peoples chosen by the Selection Board to participate in the Meeting. 
Mr. Jorge Sanín, Principal Specialist in the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, presented a report on the decisions taken regarding the persons chosen, from each member state, by the Selection Board of the Specific Fund to Support the Participation of Representatives of the Indigenous Peoples to take part in the Sixth Meeting of Negotiations with financing provided by the Fund..

The contents of that report are to be found in Information Bulletin No. 7. (GT/DADIN/doc.231/05)
· Report on the status of the Specific Fund to Support the Participation of Representatives of the Indigenous Peoples 
Mr. Jorge Sanín, Principal Specialist in the Summits of the Americas Secretariat, presented a report on the financial status of the Specific Fund to Support the Participation of Representatives of the Indigenous Peoples.
The contents of that report are to be found in document GT/DADIN/doc.232/05
2. Exchange of views on proposals presented by the Indigenous Peoples Caucus of May 2005 (GT/DADIN/doc.225/05)
The Working Group decided to leave consideration of this item on the order of business for a subsequent meeting of the Group.

3. Other business
Regarding the Schedule of Activities of the Working Group for 2005-2006 (GT/DADIN/doc.228/05 rev. 1), the delegation of the United States placed on record its concern regarding the large number of Meetings of Negotiations in the Quest for Points of Consensus (four) that the Working Group had decided, ad referendum, to schedule for the period leading up to the thirty-sixth regular session of the OAS General Assembly, according to the aforementioned document considered and adopted at the meeting of the Working Group of August 31, 2005.
Most of the delegations present were in favor of maintaining the number of Meetings of Negotiations contemplated in the Working Group’s Schedule. If necessary, at the appropriate time and with alternative dates in mind, the Group would consider and decide on any change of date that might be needed.
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